State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations

Coastal Resources Management Council (401) 783-3370
Oliver H. Stedman Government Center Fax (401) 783-3767
4808 Tower Hill Road, Suite 3

Wakefield, Rl 02879-1900

PUBLIC NOTICE

Pursuant to the provisions of R.l. Gen. Laws Chapter 46-23, as amended, and in
accordance with the procedures set forth in the R.l. Administrative Procedures Act, R.I.
Gen. Laws Chapter 42-35, the Rhode Island Coastal Resources Management Council
(CRMC) hereby gives notice of its intention to afford the public an opportunity to offer
written comment and to request a public hearing at which oral and written comments
may be offered concerning the CRMC's intention to repeal the following regulations:

CRMC Pre-existing Recreational Boating Facilities Program
ERLID # 4352

The CRMC has determined that small businesses should not be adversely impacted by
the proposed repeal of the above regulations. The public comment period is being
afforded to solicit comment on the proposed repeal of the above regulations and to
allow public input from small businesses, any cities or towns, or any affected parties
which may nevertheless believe that they may be adversely affected. Small businesses
are requested to comment on the proposed repeal of the above regulations as to how
such proposed action can be changed to minimize the impact on those small
businesses affected.

The CRMC does not plan to hold a public hearing in this matter. An electronic copy of
the subject regulations are available by clicking on the above link. Further information

may be obtained by contacting the Coastal Resources Management Council offices at
783-3370.

Signed this 21th day of November, 2017.

L il

Jeff !\32 illis, Deputy Director
Coastdl Resources Management Council



http://sos.ri.gov/documents/archives/regdocs/released/pdf/CRMC/4352.pdf

Rhode Island Coastal Resources Management Council

Pre-existing Recreational Boating Facilities Program
ERLID # 4352

Concise Summary of Proposed Action

The subject regulations were adopted by the Council on September 13, 1994 and were
developed in accordance with Chapter 153 of the Public Laws to address recreational
boating facilities that did not have a valid CRMC Assent and were constructed prior to
January 1, 1985. The CRMC adopted the subject regulations to formally permit these
pre-existing structures provided the facilities: (1) existed in substantially the same
configuration as it did prior to January 1, 1985; (2) were intact and functional; and (3)
presented no significant threat to coastal resources nor to human safety.

Desirable elements of the Pre-existing Recreational Boating Facilities Program have
now been integrated into the amended Coastal Resources Management Program —
Red Book (650-RICR-20-00-01), specifically in § 1.3.1(D) — Recreational boating
facilities.

On the basis of the above, the subject regulations are no longer necessary and should
be repealed and expired.
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